# LICENSING COMMITTEE (NON LICENSING ACT 2003 FUNCTIONS)

# Agenda Item 15

**Brighton & Hove City Council** 

Subject: Street Trading Policy
Date of Meeting: 26 November 2009

Report of: Assistant Director Public Safety

Contact Officer: Name: Jean Cranford Tel: 29-2550

E-mail: jean.cranford@brighton-hove.gov.uk

Wards Affected: All

#### FOR GENERAL RELEASE

# 1. SUMMARY AND POLICY CONTEXT:

- 1.1 Brighton & Hove City Council street trading policy was introduced on 2 April 1998 and was an amalgamation of policies from Brighton Borough Council and Hove Borough Council adopted under the provisions of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982.
- 1.2 Brighton & Hove has streets in which street trading is prohibited, it has areas where consent is granted for street trading (e.g. East Street) and there are 5 pitches for street trading in the city centre. The Seafront area including Grand Junction Road and Kings Road is designated a consent street but is outside the trading policy established by the Council and control of that area is the responsibility of the Seafront Office.
- 1.3 Officers obtained permission to undertake consultation to review the entire city's street trading designations and policy from committee on 27 November 2008 and this report shows the proposed final street trading policy which takes into account feedback received as part of the consultation process.
- 1.4 Existing standard conditions have been modified to remove imprecise, unenforceable conditions and to assist small businesses which links to corporate priorities.
- 1.5 Officers have received comments from a street trader who operates near Dorothy Stringer School and interested parties. These comments are all appended. It is felt, on balance, that there is no justification to interfere with this legitimate business.

### 2. **RECOMMENDATIONS**:

2.1 That the committee agrees the street trading policy as set out in appendix 1.

### 3. RELEVANT BACKGROUND INFORMATION/CHRONOLOGY OF KEY EVENTS:

#### **Current Process**

- 3.1 Officers in Environmental Health and Licensing issue permits for street trading (see 3.2 3.4). Any appeals against officer's decisions are heard by the Licensing Committee (Non-Licensing Act 2003).
- 3.2 There are currently 5 designated pitches for street trading in the city centre (Castle Street, Clarence Square, Dean Street, Crown Street and Marlborough Street). All pitches are let and there is a waiting list for traders who would like to take over a pitch if one becomes vacant.
- 3.3 A street market is held each Saturday in Upper Gardener Street between the hours of 07.00 and 17.00. Occasional markets are held in Bartholomew Square and George Street Hove. New Road and Black Lion Street in Brighton need to be authorised for street markets.
- 3.4 Street artists and hot chestnut sellers are permitted to operate in East Street, Duke Street, Bartholomew Square and Market Street.
- 3.5 There are designated areas (zone B) where traders can request a permit for street trading. These are the residential areas outside the city centre.
- 3.6 There are areas throughout the city in which street trading is prohibited. These areas are generally main thoroughfares or areas in the city centre and run from the western boundary of Brighton & Hove in Vale Road, Portslade, along Portland Road, Sackville Road, Church Road, Western Road, Montpelier Road, Chatham Place, Viaduct Street, Upper Lewes Road, then southwards down Lewes Road, Albion Street and Grand Parade before heading East along Edward Street, Eastern Road and finishing in Arundel Road.
- 3.7 A meeting was held with Brighton & Hove Albion Football Club regarding street trading in the streets surrounding the new Community Stadium at Falmer. It was agreed that street trading will be prohibited within 1 mile of the Community Stadium, but excluding council owned public spaces, which would remain undesignated.
- 3.8 There have been requests for occasional markets from the business community in areas such as New Road, Jubilee Street and Black Lion Street.

### Commentary on street trading policy

3.9 Historically, parks have remained undesignated to allow Leisure officers flexibility permitting outdoor events. The Seafront has been a consent street managed on a day to day basis by Seafront officers. Economic development members and officers are considering corporate market policies and officers are working to ensure corporate market policies and street trading policy work in harmony.

3.10 For members assistance and as reported last time:Street trading is selling articles on the street, including exposing or offering articles for sale. It does not include provision of services, like henna tattooing, hair braiding, tarot reading etc.

The following activities are not subject to street trading controls:

- Pedlars, with a pedlar's certificate issued by the Police under the Pedlars Act 1871. These are itinerant traders.
- Markets covered by enactment or order (ancient none in Brighton & Hove)
- Trunk road picnic areas (none in Brighton & Hove)
- News vending
- Trading at petrol filling station
- Trading on the street adjoining a shop as part of the business of the shop
- Selling things on a round like milk doorstep delivery
- Objects on a highway licensed under highways legislation, like tables and chairs or A boards
- Recreation or refreshment facilities licensed under highways legislation
- Charitable street collections which are subject to separate permissions

Controls only apply to the street or other public places.

It is proposed to continue to permit Upper Gardner Street, city centre stalls, various specialist or occasional markets and seasonal activities like portrait painting and hot chestnut selling but to allow markets in some newly pedestrianised street.

### 4. CONSULTATION:

4.1 A full and measured consultation involved residents (via the council's website), residents associations and Community Associations including the North Laine Community Association, businesses (including individual street traders) in Brighton & Hove, Police and Highway Authority, Economic Development and Regeneration regarding the corporate markets policy, Tourism, Events Office, Seafront Office (including Seafront Trader Association), Trading Standards, City Clean, Legal, Finance, Ward Councillors, City Centre and Hove Business Fora, Trader Associations including North Laine Traders Association, Upper Gardener Street Traders Association, Brighton & Hove Albion Football Club, Education Authority (Children's Trust) and the governing body and head teacher of Dorothy Stringer High School.

4.2 The Education Authority commented as follows:

"You may be aware of a particular issue we have regarding street traders who operate outside schools, in particular some of our secondary schools. There is an increasing drive towards healthy eating and we have made considerable efforts to improve the school meal offer to encourage pupils to eat more healthily. In some instances this effort is being hampered because of the proximity of street traders running burger and ice cream vans very close to schools. This inevitably encourages pupils to leave the school campus and purchase less healthy food options than for lunch rather than the healthier options that are available in the school dining facilities.

This has been raised in the past with officers in the licensing department to see if there is anything that can be done to restrict the ability of these traders from operating in such proximity to schools. Would it be possible as part of this review to consider introducing an 'exclusion zone' around the secondary schools in the city to help promote the benefits of healthy eating?".

- 4.3 An email response was received via Dorothy Stringer School from the Safer Schools Officer, East Area Neighbourhood Policing Team around issues relating to the same ice-cream seller as mentioned above, plus concerns around a new ice-cream seller in the vicinity of Varndean School.
- 4.4 Feedback was received from an existing street trader (ice cream van at Stringer) (letter attached).
- The regulation of street trading by consents covers infrequent, itinerant trading. There is no right of appeal against refusal and so it is vital that licensing authorities behave in a fair and reasonable manner. An established street trader would have a reasonable expectation that his/her consent would continue. Street trading consent regulations' primary purpose is to prevent obstruction of the street or danger to persons using it, or nuisance or annoyance to people using the street or otherwise. The department promotes diet, health and local food issues including engagement with school children by its healthy awards scheme recently launched. Using street trading regulations to promote healthy food, although appealing, may not be proper use of the regulatory controls.
- 4.6 Another response was received from an existing street trader with a pitch in the city centre who is opposed to the issue of further pitches in the city centre. He was also concerned that we are removing section C (permitting the sale of same goods within 100 metres). There is no proposal to increase city centre pitches. Limiting business may be an improper use of street trading controls which are designed to avoid danger, obstruction, nuisance and annoyance.
- 4.7 Brighton and Hove Business Forum raised the matter of Jubilee Street but this is private land and therefore not subject to street trading controls.

### 5. FINANCIAL & OTHER IMPLICATIONS:

## 5.1 Financial Implications:

Revenue: Street Trading fees are set at a level that officers reasonably believe will cover the costs of administering the service. Any costs associated with the Street Trading Policy will be met within existing Licensing budgets. Fees are set as part of the annual Council budget setting process.

Capital: There are no capital implications.

Finance Officer Consulted: Karen Brookshaw Date: 19/10/2009

### 5.2 Legal Implications:

Section 3 of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982 enables a district council in England and Wales to adopt a code for the regulation and control of street trading within its area.

Certain types of trading are excluded from the definition of street trading and these traders are not required to obtain a licence or consent to trade on a licence or a consent street. Similarly, a trader falling within the exclusions may trade in a street designated as a prohibited street.

Lawyer Consulted: Rebecca Sidell Date: 22/10/2009

### 5.3 Equalities Implications:

Diversity is valued and strong, safe communities are vital to future prosperity.

### 5.4 <u>Sustainability Implications:</u>

Some street trading supports recycling of goods. Farmers markets may reduce "food miles".

# 5.5 <u>Crime & Disorder Implications:</u>

Transparent, proportional street trading controls minimise danger of obstruction and nuisance. Street trading can be a source of stolen or counterfeit goods.

### 5.6 Risk and Opportunity Management Implications:

Street trading is a crucial business and employment opportunity and unnecessary regulation might lead to legal challenge.

### 5.7 Corporate / Citywide Implications:

Street trading represents some traditional, historic heritage of the city.	Many characters
and activities are interwoven into the city's history.	

# **SUPPORTING DOCUMENTATION**

# **Appendices:**

1. Brighton & Hove City Council Street Trading Policy.

# **Documents In Members' Rooms:**

1. None.

# **Background Documents:**

1. None.

# Item 15: APPENDIX 1

# STREET TRADING POLICY

Consent Street	Purpose
Zone A	
City Centre Static consent sites (Dean Street, Marlborough Street, Castle Street, Crown Street, Western Road, Clarence Square)	General trading
Upper Gardner Street	Saturday market
Bartholomew Square, Dukes Street, Market Street	Hot chestnut and other traditional Christmas trading activity
Bartholomew Square, East Street, Dukes Street, Market Street	Street artists who produce portraits on the street
George Street Hove, Bartholomew Square, Black Lion Street, New Road and Jubilee Street	Occasional markets including ethnic, farmers and crafts etc.
Zone B	
Area outside city centre	Mobile and static traders, both as regular occupation and community events and markets

# LOCAL GOVERNMENT (MISCELLANEOUS PROVISIONS) ACT 1982: STANDARD CONDITIONS FOR STREET TRADING

- A. The consent may not be transferred and the Trader shall not permit any person to exercise the consent in his/her absence unless that person is employed by the consent holder and is at least seventeen years of age. The consent holder shall not employ more than two persons at any one time to exercise the consent in the absence of the holder and any contravention of the standard conditions forming part of the consent by these persons shall be deemed to have been committed by the consent holder.
- B. The Trader shall not stand or use any stall, barrow or basket or other receptacle or any mobile stall or vehicle in any street except such as are specified in the consent. Such stall, barrow etc. shall be removed from the specified site at the end of each trading day for storage at a location that is not on the public highway.
- C. The Trader shall not sell, expose or offer for sale any articles on days or at times other than those specified in the consent.
- D. The Trader shall not place, store or sell, expose or offer for sale any article outside the trading area marked out at the specified site (with the exception of Upper Gardner Street).
- E. The Trader shall at all times whilst trading provide a suitable receptacle for rubbish and litter and remove the rubbish and litter from the site at the end of each days trading. Such rubbish and litter is not to be placed in municipal litter bins. In Upper Gardner Street in lieu of this condition being complied with the Council will offer a refuse collection service upon payment of an appropriate fee.
- F. The Trader shall operate in a manner which causes no nuisance to the Council or to the general public.
- G. The Trader shall at all times whilst trading wear in a prominent position an identity badge provided by the Council. In addition, for town centre street trading consents, the consent, or copy thereof, shall be displayed on the stall/mobile vehicle.
- H. The Trader shall be insured against any claim in respect of third party liability whilst trading under a consent. No consent will be issued until a current policy has been produced to the Director of Environmental Services and the Trader shall produce evidence of such insurance to an authorised officer of the Council within seven days of the officer's request.
- Where there is a potential ignition source present including cooking facilities, a 2kg dry powder extinguisher which complies with the standards set out in BS 5423: 1987 must be provided.
- J. Where hot fat cooking facilities are provided a fire blanket should be provided and so positioned as to allow the blanket to be withdrawn easily and quickly.

#### Clarification

## Times of trading:

Upper Gardner Street 7am – 5pm City Centre 8 am – 6pm Zone B No times set

- A waiting list will be administered where sites or types of street trading are oversubscribed.
- There will be no transfer of consents, no joint consents, preference will be given to local residents and consents will be issued not exceeding 12 months.
- Consent holders shall be fit and proper, the activity will cause no danger, obstruction, nuisance or annoyance to people in the vicinity and will leave 2m unobstructed footway.
- Preference will be given to existing traders at existing sites at renewal.
- Traders will ensure suitable refuse storage and remove refuse at the end of trading (with the exception of Upper Gardner Street).
- Traders will wear identity badges issued by the Council.
- Traders will take reasonable fire safety measures.
- Consent will only be issued following receipt of appropriate fee. Fees shall be payable quarterly.
- If the site is temporarily unavailable, it will be relocated to a nearby site or suspended and a proportion of the fee remitted.

Reg Hook

33 Overhill Drive - Patcham, Brighton BN1 8WF 01273 553745: Fax. 01273 883840

Mob: 07950 925758 Email: reghook@ntlworld.com

Ref: RH

25 March 2009

Mr. T. Nichols
Head of Environmental Health and Licensing
Brighton and Hove City Council
Bartholomew House
Bartholomew Square
Brighton
BN1 1JP

Dear Mr. Nichols

#### Re: Street Trader Licensing Policy Review

I write on behalf of the Governing Body and Head Teacher of Dorothy Stringer High School to contribute to the policy review of street trading licence conditions.

Our concern in this area stems from the fact that a street trader selling food such as burgers and chips from a van regularly targets our school. His name is Mr Coomber and he trades from a van labelled "Soft Ice Cream" registration number F409 DKL.

This trader used to sell food just inside the entrance to the school in Loder Road. When asked to leave school premises he simply re-located, and now parks at morning break, lunchtime and after school in Stringer Way at the rear of the school. This is a road owned by the Council separating the Stringer and Varndean campuses. It leads to various buildings including a nursery school and swimming pool and is constantly used by vehicles and pedestrians.

The nuisance caused to our school by this street trader is considerable:

### 1. Road safety

Naturally the safety of all the children at our school is our absolute priority. The van is parked on the road and restricts visibility. There is no pavement. There is therefore an obvious and unacceptable risk of injury if a child going to buy food or drink from the van were to be hit by a car.

### 2. Unhealthy food

We are very proud of the fact that our school has Gold Status as a Healthy School. We have worked hard to improve the range and quality of healthy food in the canteen. Unfortunately, youngsters continue to be attracted by unhealthy food such as burgers and chips sold by this trader, who is plainly targeting a captive market. It would be far preferable for this type of food not to be available to children near school.

#### 3. Litter

Inevitably this food is sold in wrappers which are unfortunately discarded causing a litter problem. Whilst the school tries to address this through educating children not to drop litter, the problem would not arise if the cause were removed.

### 4. Staffing implications

Because of the risk to children's safety, senior staff have no alternative but to supervise Stringer Way when the van is there. This is outside school premises and does not form part of their normal responsibilities. The governing body regards it as unreasonable for staff time and resources, already stretched to the maximum, to have to be deployed in this way.

# Zones under Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1982: Street Trading

- 5. The information given on the Council website states that there are 2 zones in relation to street trading. Zone A excludes the city centre and Zone B defines other excluded areas in the rest of the city. We note that although "parks, gardens, recreation grounds, pleasure grounds and open spaces under the management and control of the Council" are excluded, there is no mention of schools or the areas around schools. Also the designated excluded streets are main thoroughfares with no mention of streets around schools (apart from some by coincidence, such as Elm Grove).
- We understand from the Environment Department that it is not possible to attach
  individual terms and conditions to street trader licences, so that if a license is granted,
  the trader can effectively operate anywhere in Zone B apart from the designated
  excluded areas and roads.
- 7. We would therefore submit that as part of its policy review, the Council should extend the excluded Areas in Zone B specifically to exclude named streets around our school, and indeed, the other secondary schools in the city, for the health, safety and protection of the children in our care.
- 8. In the case of Dorothy Stringer, we would wish to avoid the problem simply being displaced from Stringer Way to a nearby street (such as Draxmont Way). This would only increase the danger to our children and potentially cause a nuisance to our residential neighbours. Therefore, any extended exclusion zone would have to be meaningful in size. We would suggest an area of at least ½ to 1 mile radius around our school.
- 9. Finally we wish to make clear that we do not object to Mr. Coomber or any street trader earning a living in this way, but we do object to the children in our school being targeted as his prime market, for all the reasons set out above. We do not argue for an unreasonable restriction in trade, but consider our submissions to be reasonable and proportionate.

Yours sincerely

Reg Hook Chair of Governors

Dorothy Stringer School

c.c. Sarah Ranger

C.H.A. COOMBER 59. BEVENDEAN CRESCENT BRIGHTON BN2 4RB 12k APRIL 2009

JEAN CRANFORD
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR PUBLIC SAFET
BRIGHTON & HOVE CITY COUNCIL
BARTHOLOMEN HOUSE
BARTHOLOMEN SOUARE
BARTHOLOMEN SOUARE

BRIGHTON & HOVE CLASSING MICILENVIRONMENT HEALT SINGUISING MICILENVIRONMENT HEALT MICILENVIRONMENT HEALT MICILENVIRONMENT HEALT MICILENVIRONME

RE: APPENDIX 4 - REG HOOK

MANY THANKS ADVISING HE OF THE LÉTTER AS ABOVE.

I HAVE, AS YOU KNOW, BEEN GOINT TO STRINGER WAY
FOR SOME TIME AS THE COURT CASE WITH BRITISH
BULLDOG ICE CREAM SOME YEARS AGO BLARS OUT.

THEN AS NOW IT IS PART OF MY ROUDD. I HAVE
NOVER TRADED WITHIN THE SCHOOL SO THE "REDUCTION
STATEMENT IS UNTRUE, FURTHERHORE I HAVE MEVER

EVER SOLD CHIPS. FOR A SHORT WHILE I DID

SELL STEAMED BURGERS BUT WITHDREN THEM

UPON OBLOVERINGE AS I DID MOT WISH TO CAUSE A

CHICKEN BURGERS AS I DID MOT WISH TO CAUSE A

CONFLICT OF MY KIND. I COUTINUE TO SELL STEAMED

SAUSAGES AS NOT DOES. THE CANTEEN STILL SELLS

BURGERS.

K LUNCHTME THERE IS VERY LITTLE, IF ANY AT ALL, TEATER MOVEMENT AS SESSIONS AT NURSERY AND RODL DO NOT COINCIDE WITH NUNCHBREAK.
FURTHERMORE I SELVE ONTO THE FIELD AWAY FROM
THE ROAD AND AS YOU COULD PEE DO NOT OBSTRUCT VISIONATY. TO SAY THAT IT IS UNDACCEPTABLE IF A CHILD WAS TO BE INTURED.

IT PAINTS A PICTORE TO THE COMMITTEE THAT I AM

THE SOLE ATTRACTION TO THE CHILDREN CROSSING TO

THE FEILD. THIS IS NOT SO. IN FACT THE SCHOOL

ONLY LAST YEAR INSTALLED TABLES & CHAIRS ON

THE FEILD TO ENCOURAGE THE USE OF IT RATHER

I FEEL! THAN LEAVING THE SITE TO GO TO THE

NOCAL SHOPS WHERE THE ROADS ARE GUSY. INDEED

AFTER I HAVE BEEN ON HOLIDAY IT WAS SAID TO

NOE YAMY THEY WERE GLAD TO SEE HE SACK HS IT

LAS EASIER TO GET THE CHILDREN BACK IN SCHOOL

ON TIME, AND NOT "NOSE" SO MANY.

LAITH RECARD TO LITTER THERE ARE TWO BINS ON I'ME FIELD (THERE USED TO BE FOUR) BUT I STILL SPEND IS - 20 MINUTES HOST DAYS PICKING UP ROBBISH BOTH FROM MUSELE AND ALL OTHER.

WHIST ICANDOT SAY NEVER, IT IS VERY PARE TO SEE A MEMBER OF STAFF HT WINCHBROOK. THERE ARE A COUPLE OF STAFF HEODEVER, WHEN ON DUTY, ATTEND THE FROM THE FROM OF LUNCHBROOK TO "HURRY" THE CHILDRED GAVE INTO SCHOOL. I STOP SECULDE HT 1.00 PM. TO HELD ACCOMPORTE THIS.

SEMIE YEARS AGO IT WAS THOUGHT TO BE SUFER FOR THE CHILDREN TO STAY CLOSEBY AND NOT CROSS POSSY ROADS. ALTHOUGH HAMY CHILDREN STILL DO THE I HOPE AT PRESENCE DOES DETER SOME OF

I WAVE ALLOWS TRIEN TO COMPLY WITH EVERYTHING REQUERTED WITHDRAWAL OF BURGES A POINT IN CASE, BUX MR. HOOK; LETTER DOES NOT REALLY PAINT A TRUE PICTURE OF MY PRESENCE, THE GOLD STATUS AS A HEALTHY SCHOOL IS VERY MUCH TO BE APPLAUDED, BUT IS A STEAMED HOT DOG UNHEALTHY WHEN A CHICKENBURDER IS DEEVED TO BE HEALTHY? THE HEALTH OF A SCHOOL IS NOT ONLY ABOUT FOOD IT IS ALSO ABOUT WELLBEING ADD CONTENTMENT. THE RECENTLY PURSHED FIGURES

LODULD INDICATE THAT IN MANY AREAS DOROTHY STRINGER IS WAY A PART IN THIS, MAYBE I PLAY A PART IN THIS, MAYBE I DON'T BOT RECENTLY I WAS ASKED ON SOME YEAR I'S IF I COULD TAKE THEN TO THE LEAVINGE PROM AS I HAD MEANT SO MUCH TO THEM OVER THE YEARS THEY HAD SEEN THERE. ON MY BIRTHDAY LAST YEARS THEY HAD BEEN THERE. OF CHILDREN SHOULD A LARGE WONDER OF CHILDREN SHOULD HARPY BIRTHDAY. I ALL GOES TOWARD MAKING

SECTION 8 OF THE LETTER IS A VECY GOOD POINT IN QUESTION. I DO FEEL THAT MY PRESENCE DETERS A GREAT MANY CHILDREN FROM WEAVING THE SCHOOL DREAD AND A GREATER EXODUS AT WHICHBREAK TO THE SHOPS WOULD VERY MUCH ADD TO THE DANGEN TO THE SHOPS WOULD VERY MUCH ADD TO THE DANGEN TO THE SHOPS WOULD VERY MUCH ADD TO THE DANGEN TO THE CHILDREN.

PRIME TARGET" IN THE CONTEXT IT HAS BEEN USED SOUNDS HORRIBLE! THAT IS THE HATURE OF MY TRADER THE SAME AS ANY TRADER. BE THEY MARKET TRADER OR PUBLICAN, SHOE SHOP OR COFFEE SHOP WE ALL FILL A MICHE. UNFORTUNATELY SOME OF US ARE LOOKED DOWN ON AS LESSER OCCUPANCIES AND ARE VERY OFTEN TREATED AS SUCH "YOU ARE ONLY AN WHATEVER! AND ARE THE REFORE LESS WORTHY THAN MY PROFESSION!

MAY ITHANK YOU FOR YOUR PAST KIND ASSISTANCE

YOURS SINCERELY

C. H. A. COOMSER

18 Eastbourne Road, Brighton, Sussex, BN2 4DL.

18th June 2009.

Dear Ms Cranford

I am writing with regards to the consultation about street trading. I have been a street trader for many years at Marlborough Street near Western Road selling fruit flowers and Christmas products. After reading the proposal it appears you do not have any plans to issue any new sites, but if there is any planned in the Brighton area to I wish to state it will have a terrible effect on the existing traders. I like the other traders have dedicated my live to my vocation and had to see my business suffer due to the rise of the supermarkets and numerous shops selling the same items as myself, so if any other traders appeared it would be devastating, but as a compassionate and caring authority I am sure you would never inflict such a blow to the long standing existing traders.

I have also noticed you plan to scrap section C of the (miscellaneous provisions) act 1982. Section C stops a trader selling the same items as another trader who is within 100 meters.I would urge you to reconsider omitting section C because it stops a new trader who has taken an existing site from selling the same items as a trader who has been selling these items for a long period of time, many years in some cases. In a civilized society surly it is not right that a long standing trader could be compromised in such a way.I have expressed my views to Jim whitelegg who has recommended I therefore write to you. I welcome your comments on my suggestions and hope to hear from you soon.

Yours faithfully,

P. Mees (Richard Mears)

#### Jean Cranford

From: Sue Middleton [MDL@dorothy-stringer.co.uk]

Sent: 07 October 2009 17:31

To: Jean Cranford

Subject: FW: Ice cream vans [Scanned]

Jean – thank you for your reply. I read the council notes but not sure what action is now agreed. Please also see below PC Dave Walker comments we understood had been sent to you. I will try to telephone you Thursday. Thanks Sue

From: David.h.walker@sussex.pnn.police.uk [mailto:David.h.walker@sussex.pnn.police.uk]

Sent: 17 September 2009 15:42

To: Brian Orrells

Subject: FW: Ice cream vans [Scanned]

Failed first time

PC DAVE WALKER
SAFER SCHOOLS OFFICER
North Brighton
East Area Neighbourhood Policing Team
Police Station | Crowhurst Road | Brighton | BN1 8AP
Telephone 0845 60 70 999 Ext. 59719
www.sussex.police.uk

## Sussex Police - Serving Sussex

The information contained in this communication is intended solely for the person and organisation to whom it is addressed. If you have received this message in error, please contact the sender as soon as possible. If you are not the named recipient you may not copy it, or make use of any information contained in it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person.

Messages sent and received by Sussex Police are not private and may be the subject of monitoring.

Sussex Police actively builds a culture in our force which is overtly hostile to those who discriminate on the grounds of race, religion, skin colour, sexual orientation, disability, gender, social class or any other inappropriate factor. If you have received this email and believe that it is racist, homophobic, sexist, defamatory, offensive, illegal or otherwise inappropriate you can report it by forwarding it to PSD.DIU@sussex.pnn.police.ulk

Sussex Police is committed to becoming a more environmentally responsible organisation. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to - but if you do, print double-sided

----Original Message----

From: Walker David AW030

Sent: Thursday 17 September 2009 15:22

To: 'www.jeancranford@brighton-hove.gov.uk'

Cc: 'Orr@dorothy-stringer.co.uk'; 'brenda muzio'; Davidson James CD219

Subject: Ice cream vans

16/10/2009

rage 2 01 3

#### Hi Jean

I have been informed the you are the lead in collating information regarding health and safty issues with Ice cream vans in the town. I understand that there has recently been a consultation period regarding this issue which has now ended and the findings being assessed. To that end I would like to make you aware of issues surrounding Ice cream vans that attend two of the schools I cover those being Dorothy Stringer and Varndean secondary schools situated to the North of the town. For at least as long as I have been in post (4 years) Dorothy Stringer have expressed concerns regarding an Ice cream van that attends Stringer Way at the rear of Dorothy Stringer at break times and home time. The main concern is break times where the presence of this van encourages students to leave the school site and purchase food stuffs that are not on the governments list for healthy schools. As there are a large number of students at the school it follows that there is normally a scrum to get to the ice cream van which sometimes results in anti social behaviour. There has also at times been incident between the driver and the children resulting in missiles being thrown at the van.Dorothy Stringer do not condone the presence of the van but have been powerless to stop it as it not currently breaking any rules. I have contacted the council myself regarding these issues but have not got any further than the school have. I have spoken to the owner/driver but obviously as he is not breaking any rules and it is a good sourse of income he is not inclined to stop and accepts that on occasions his van has got damaged etc but the benefits outway the negatives.

There has also recently been a new van that has started attending Varndean school either parking on Ditchling Road opposite the school or at lunch time immediately outside the main gate. This again distracts the kids encouraging them to either leave the school site which only year 11's can do at lunchtime or more importantly crossing what can be very busy roads without paying the nescessary attention. Now I know these things do not happen overnight but I do not wish a death or a serious injury to a child to suddenly highlight this problem when the problems have been there for some time with the no doubt uncomplementary reporting in the local press. So to that end can I express my concerns regarding these types of vehicle so that at the conclusion of your investigation there being some sort of restrictions as to where they can trade and when. If you wish to discuss with me this subject then please contact me on 07786274676 or the number below.

Yours Dave.

PC DAVE WALKER
SAFER SCHOOLS OFFICER
North Brighton
East Area Neighbourhood Policing Team
Police Station | Crowhurst Road | Brighton | BN1 8AP
Telephone 0845 60 70 999 Ext. 59719
www.sussex.police.uk

Sussex Police - Serving Sussex

The information contained in this communication is intended solely for the person and organisation to whom it is addressed. If you have received this message in error, please contact the sender as soon as possible. If you are not the named recipient you may not copy it, or make use of any information contained in it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person.

Messages sent and received by Sussex Police are not private and may be the subject of monitoring.

Sussex Police actively builds a culture in our force which is overtly hostile to those who discriminate on the grounds of race, religion, skin colour, sexual orientation, disability, gender, social class or any other inappropriate factor. If you have received this email and believe that it is racist, homophobic, sexist, defamatory, offensive, illegal or otherwise inappropriate you can report it by forwarding it to PSD.DIU@sussex.pm.police.uk

Sussex Police is committed to becoming a more environmentally responsible organisation. Please don't print this e-mail unless you really need to - but if you do, print double-sided

This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error please notify the system manager. Please note that any views or opinions presented in this email are solely those of the author and do not necessarily represent those of the Dorothy Stringer School. Finally, the

16/10/2009

From: Sue Middleton

Sent: 06 October 2009 08:47

To: 'jeancranford@brighton-hove.gov.uk'

Subject: Food/Ice Cream Vans at the gates of Dorothy

Stringer School

Dear Jean

I have been sent a copy of the email sent to you by PC Dave Walker. I am sorry Dave did not explain your role within the council but I am hoping you can help us. For a long time we have tried to find away of getting rid of the food van that parks in Stringer Way, at our back gate. I have listed below some of the issues:

The van is at the back gate lunch and after school

1. The van sells - sweets (full of sugar), cans of fizzy drinks (full of sugar), hot dogs with tomato sauce, crisps.

We do not sell any of these food items and with the canteen staff have continued to try and sell healthy options. Also we are governed by the Governments ruling on school dinners etc. Whereas the van driver can sell sugar and e numbers etc.

We also do not sell cans as if dropped on the field and cut up by the grass cutters, bits of mental are left in the grass and can cause injury.

The van driver does, usually pick up near the van but that does not solve the problem of the fields.

Pupils don't always understand when we say we don't sell cans are allow them in school as the van is right at our back gate.

2. Parking - The van parks in a lay by where I have put no parking to help keep the back gate free for pupil crossing and to allow space for cars, larger vehicles to get the turn into the back entrance (deliveries, mini bus etc). He ignores this. Children hanging about the van, not looking etc is not a good idea in this area. Stringer Way is a road used by Stringer, the play group, swimming pool, cottages and gardens hut etc.

Stringer Way is also a road that no one seems to take responsibility for ? But someone must ?

3. Trouble at the van - pupils are allowed to cross Stringer Way and sit at the picnic tables, visit the

school's butterfly haven or play football on the schools football pitch situated above the butterfly haven.

If we "police" the van we are seen is agreeing with him being there. If we don't they is often trouble - either pushing in the queue, throwing cans at the driver. Occasionally when for some reason he has fallen out if pupils (usually senior boys) there is more trouble. We deal with the situation and now regularly have senior staff in the area.

When he is not there, there is no trouble in this area.

We also now have a van at the front gate selling ice creams at lunch and break.

The van seems to have a "dirty" looking sink in the front. Is this enough? Are the drivers CRB checked? We feel that the schools on the Surrenden campus should be helped. A zone should be put around the campus and in fact all schools, banning vans from that area.

We really do need your help and support. I look forward to hearing from you

Sue Middleton

Healthy Schools Co-ordinator and Assistant Head Teacher Tel: 852302